
PUBLIC NOTICE 
  

United Telephone Company of the West d/b/a CenturyLink of the West (United or the 
Company) received authority from the Wyoming Public Service Commission (Commission) to 
revise its late payment penalty from an interest factor of 0.000493 to 0.000407 per day, which 
represents a decrease of approximately 3.09% per annum.  The proposed change is to standardize 
the penalty amount for all three CenturyLink companies: Qwest Corporation (Qwest), United 
Telephone Company of the West, and CenturyTel of Wyoming, Inc.  This approval is effective on 
and after April 1, 2017, subject to public notice, protest, intervention, investigation, opportunity 
for hearing, and such further modification and order by the Commission.   

 
United’s Application is on file at the Commission’s offices, located at 2515 Warren 

Avenue, Suite 300, Cheyenne, Wyoming.  The Application is available for inspection by any 
interested person during regular business hours or online at: http://psc.state.wy.us/. 

 
Anyone desiring to file a statement, public comment, intervention petition, protest, or 

request for a public hearing in this matter must file in writing with the Commission on or before 
May 12, 2017.  A proposed intervention or request for hearing must set forth the grounds under 
which they are made and the position and interest of the petitioner.  Please mention Docket No. 
70009-476-TT-17 (Record No. 14655) in your communications. 

 
If you wish to intervene in this matter or request a public hearing that you will attend, or 

want to make a statement, a protest or a public comment, and you require reasonable 
accommodation for a disability, please contact the Commission at (307) 777-7427, or write to the 
Commission at 2515 Warren Avenue, Suite 300, Cheyenne, Wyoming 82002, to make 
arrangements.  Communications-impaired persons may also contact the Commission by accessing 
Wyoming Relay at 711.  

  
Dated: April 12, 2017. 

http://psc.state.wy.us/

